
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Record of Briefing 
Sydney Western City Planning Panel 

 

 
ATTENDEES 

 

DA LODGED & DAYS SINCE LODGEMENT: 2 February 2024  

The Chair welcomed the attendees and explained the purpose of the briefing. Given the time 
that has elapsed since the development application was lodged, the Chair encouraged 
everyone to prioritise the finalisation of the assessment so the application can be 
determined as soon as possible in 2025. 

Landcom made a short presentation on the proposal and advised that it is likely to provide 
all outstanding information to Council shortly. 

There was then a short discussion on several matters: 

• The RFS has now provided its GTAs to Council. Council will send these GTAs to 
Landcom for review. 

• The biodiversity issues have NOW been resolved and will generally be managed 
under the existing conditions of Part 3A concept approval for the Airds-Bradbury 
Renewal Project. 
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• The uses for the residual lots have not been determined yet. Given the constraints to 
any future use (bushfire, biodiversity), these lots could become part of the open 
space network. But decisions on this will only be made after the development 
application is determined. 

• The proposed landscaping along Georges River Road is discontinuous because 
Landcom only owns some of the land along the frontage. The Panel encouraged 
Landcom to consider extending the landscaping along the full frontage to achieve a 
better outcome and to investigate rationalising the boundaries along the frontage to 
simplify any future maintenance arrangements. Landcom agreed to do this. 

The agreed actions were for the: 

• Landcom to: 
- review and comment on the RFS’s GTAs; 
- provide all outstanding information to Council as soon as possible; 

• Council to finalise its assessment of the merits of the development application and 
make a recommendation to the Panel by the end of January 2025. 
 

TENTATIVE DETERMINATION DATE: 3 FEBRUARY 2025 

 
 

 


